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The Rural Transit Assistance Center (RTAC) was created in 1990 and operates under 
an inter-agency agreement with the Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT). 

 The RTAC mission is to promote the safe and effective delivery of public transpor-
tation in rural areas and more efficiently use public and private resources. 

RTAC fulfills its mission through providing the Rural Transit Assistance Program 
(RTAP) for the State of Illinois. Administered by the Federal Transit Administration 
(FTA), an RTAP exists in each state to provide training, technical assistance and re-
search, and to promote public and specialized transportation in rural areas. 



н 

 

  Welcome to Spring and Summer.  The months just fly by interspersed with lots of meetings, trainings, 

events, holidays, and the normal day-to-day functions of our jobs and private lives.  Along with todayôs 

fantastic communica-

tions technologies and 

tools like the Internet, 

any spare time is likely 

spent online in one way 

or another.  I think about 

this a lot when I swerve 

down the path of won-

dering how time goes so 

fast and ñwhat in the 

world did I do with all 

that time?ò  I think that 

these times are why I 

like the Paratransit Bus 

Roadeo!  For one Satur-

day a year, we get to-

gether and watch some 

fantastic drivers from 

rural Illinois compete on 

a challenging course, 

maneuvering around 

cones and barrels trying 

to make a clean run.  

And the drivers donôt just drive, they perform a pre-trip vehicle inspection trying to find things wrong 

that our clever judge (this yearôs judge was Norm Smith of South Central) has set-up ahead of time.  

And there is also a timed wheelchair loading and securement challenge (run this year by our judge 

Kevin Tavender of West Central MTD), and a written exam that started it all off.  Thirteen drivers 

made the effort this year and we are proud of all of them for participating.  The first place winner was 

Mary Law of  Shawnee Mass Transit District, who also took home trophies for finishing first in the 

written exam and driving course elements.   

  Mary won a cash prize and a trip to Louisville, Kentucky to compete in the CTAAôs National Roadeo 

where she placed in the top half, but made a good showing on behalf of the paratransit drivers of Illi-

nois.   

 

 

 

RTAC Notes 
Dave Patton, Director 

IDOTôs Deputy Director of Transit, Shoun Reese, presents 

the winnerôs trophy to Mary Law of Shawnee Mass Transit 
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Finishing in 2nd place overall in the RTAC Roadeo was Ken Karback of South Central Transit.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finishing in 3rd was 

Keith Barthelemy of 

South Central Transit, 

who also won the 

Novice Driver award 

as this was his first 

year of competition.   

 

 

 

 

RTAC Notes Continued 

IDOTôs Bureau Chief for Transit Operations Mackenzie Thiessen 

presents the 2nd place trophy to Ken Karback of South Central 

Laura Calderon, IPTAôs Executive Director presents the 

third place trophy to Rookie driver Keith Barthelemy of 

South Central Mass Transit District. 
Laura Calderon, IPTAôs Executive Director, awards the 3rd 

Place trophy to Keith Barthelemy of South Central Transit. 


